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Good afternoon Mr. Chair and members of the committee.  
You will recall I was before you in March for a discussion and again in April for a budget amendment due to the federal funding cuts known as sequestration.  
I am here today to give you an update on where we are and what has transpired since our last discussion on this topic.  


Background

* Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program
 Funded through federal appropriations

e HUD 2013 Budget decreased by 5.1%
e Due to federal sequestration

* Reduces number of families served with
rental assistance
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 The Council has administered a Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher program through its Metro HRA since 1974.  
The funding for this program is provided through the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development through annual congressional appropriations.  
Our annual budget authority for 2013 was decreased by 5.1% as compared to previous years due to federal sequestration. 
The result of the budget cuts mean we serve less families with rental assistance.  As you know this has a devastating impact on the low income families we serve.


Background

* Strategies adopted to reduce impact to
families

« Council approved use of $1.5 million in reserves
 Reduce program size through natural attrition

* Avoids termination of currently housed
families
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We adopted some strategies to deal with the reduced budget environment hoping to ease the impact to the families served.  
First the Council agreed to the use of $1.5 million in reserves to help pay subsidy costs for families currently housed.  This was suggested to eliminate the need of terminating currently housed families.  
With the reduced budget, we are forced to do some shrinking of the program size to remain within budget both this year and in the year or years to come.  We agreed to do this through regular monthly attrition rather than through the termination of families. 
This gradual program shrinking takes time and thus requires the need for reserves.  



More $$ Available

e HUD announced $103M available in additional
funding
* Available to agencies that:

 Work with HUD shortfall team to avoid termination
of current families

e Stopped issuing vouchers
 Rescinded all vouchers on the streets
e Stopped absorbing vouchers from other agencie
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HUD recently announced the availability of $103 million in additional funds.  These funds were available to agencies that are faced with a funding shortfall.  That is us. 
In order to be eligible for additional funding, we must be . . . .



More $$ Available

* Council applied for additional funds
* Awarded $2.9M

* Current projected shortfall = $2.7 million
* Program size not shrinking as fast as projected
e Cost-saving measures not fully implemented
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The Council applied for shortfall funds and recently received $2.9 million.  
Current projected shortfall today is $2.7 million
This is larger than previously anticipated because the program size is not shrinking as quickly as we thought.
Other agencies, nationally, are in the same situation so not absorbing any of our vouchers.
And. . . . Cost-saving measures we put into place take time to implement and have an impact on the budget. 


Considerations

* Program size reductions are permanent

* Future year funding based on current year
spending
e Spend less $in 2013 = getless $in 2014
* Implementation of other cost containment
strategies

e Reduced bedroom sizes for some families

» Ask for voluntary reductions in rent
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Any program size reductions become permanent because future year funding is based on current year spending.  So, if we spend less in 2013 (as we will), we get less in 2014.  
We work closely with industry groups such as the National Association of Housing and Redevelopment Officials.   They are lobbying with members of congress and HUD to change the funding structure such that housing authorities get funded on the higher of 2012 spending or 2013 spending.  
This would certainly be beneficial to us (and other housing authorities around the country).  We will see where it goes. 
We implemented a number of cost-saving strategies earlier in the year to allow us to assist more families.  
If we pay less subsidy on behalf of each individual family, this will allow us to serve more families.  We hope to help do this by reducing the number of bedrooms we give each family.  We are also asking landlords to voluntarily decrease the rent by 5% or hold the rent flat.  
Both of these things take time to implement so we have not seen the full impact yet. 


Current Impact 2013

* Program reduction through monthly attrition
e 45 per month

® Year end 2013
e 400 families less than start of 2013

* End Overall Result
» Service to 125 less families per month
* Reduction gradual each month
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You might ask what the impact has been to date and what the overall impact in 2013 may be. 
As I indicated earlier, the program reductions occurred slowly over the course of the year rather than all at once. 
We lose about 45 vouchers each month due to regular monthly attrition. 
This will result in us ending 2013 about 400 families lower than we started 2013.  
However, because the decrease has been gradual  - the overall impact is that we served about 125 families less each month.  


Options

* Request HUD Waiver to allow use of
previously approved reserves ($1.5M)

e |[ssue vouchers
 Absorb Families

* Will result in service to more families in 2103
* |[ncreased funding in 2014
* No guarantee of waiver approval
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What options do we have at this point?
There are two ways to increase the number of families served
One is through issuing vouchers to new families 
One is through absorbing participants that are living in Metro HRA’s service area that really belong to another housing authority
Typically housing authorities can use their own money (program reserves) to fund any Section 8 activity, including making housing assistance payments.  
However, a condition of receiving the $2.9 million in shortfall funds what that we continue the freeze on all voucher issuance and agree not to absorb any new families.
We can, however apply for a HUD waiver to allow us to use the previously approved $1.5 million to serve more families through the remainder of 2013.  
I will suggest we do this to accomplish 2 things – service to more families AND increased budget for 2014.  
There is no guarantee that HUD will approve our request but they may.  In fact, they may come back and say if we allow you to use your own money this year, it will not increase your budget authority for next year and you may need to commit to the same in 2014.  Depending on the outcome of the waiver request, we may need to reevaluate.




Looking Ahead

e Start 2014 at 400 less families than start of
2013

* Must remain at that level to stay within
anticipated 2014 budget authority

 Assumes reduced budget (sequestration) as we
know it today

« Assumes voucher freeze continues through

2013
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If we look ahead to 2014, without receipt of a waiver from HUD, we will be starting the year 400 families less than we started 2013.  
In order to remain with the anticipated 2014 budget authority, we would need to hold the program size here at this reduced number.   
This assumes the reduced budget continues into 2014 as I think it will and assumes we do not get a waiver approved to increase our numbers. 
We will then have some decisions to make
Either continue serving less families
Come up with additional funding
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